
 

 Grand Junction, Colo. 
 
 August 21st, 1929 
 
 The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, 
met in regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Glassford, Bear, Hirons, 
Hall, Sievert, Rogers. Councilman Penberthy was absent. City 
Manager, T. E. Thompson, City Attorney, W. R. Hinman, and City 
Clerk, Helen C. Niles were present. 
 
 The minutes of the regular meeting held August 7th were read 
and approved. 
 

 Councilman Glassford moved that the City Manager be 
instructed to advise Mr. Chas. Rump, General Manager of the Grand 
River Valley Railway Co. that it was now apparent from the 
condition of the streets where the Utah Rock Asphalt has been 
placed, that it would not give satisfactory service. That if any 
further material of this kind was placed on the streets that it 
would be purely at their own risk, as all previous laying of this 
material had been at their own risk. That unless the surface 
showed up to better advantage in a very short time, he would be 
requested to remove all of this material from the streets and to 
place black top thereon, in accordance with their contract. 
Councilman Sievert seconded the motion. Motion carried. 
 
 The bond of Mr. Joe Quinn, having been approved as to form 

by the City Attorney was presented. It was moved by Councilman 
Hirons and seconded by Councilman Bear, that the bond be accepted 
and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 Councilman Hirons moved and Councilman Sievert seconded the 
motion that the City Clerk be authorized and directed to 
advertise for bids on the bonds of Alley Paving District No. 2, 
in the amount of approximately $20,500/ All bids to be filed 
prior to September 7th, 1929 at 7:30 o'clock P. M., and to be 
subject to the creation of the said district. The City reserving 
the right to reject any and all bids. Motion carried. 
 
 Councilman Hirons moved and Councilman Sievert seconded the 
motion that the City Clerk be authorized and directed to 

advertise for bids on the bonds of Paving District No. 23, in the 
amount of approximately $48,000. All bids to be filed prior to 
September 7th, 1929, at 7:30 o'clock P. M., and to be subject to 
the creation of the said district. The City reserving the right 
to reject any and all bids. Motion carried. 
 
 Councilman Hirons moved that the City Auditor be authorized 
and instructed to advertise for bids for the construction of 
Paving District No. 23, the letting of the contract to be subject 
to the creation of the district and approval of the bonds for 
said district. Said bids to be opened at 7:30 o'clock P. M. 



September 7th, 1929, or as soon thereafter as the matter can be 

taken up. Councilman Sievert seconded the motion. Upon which 
motion the following vote was cast: Councilmen voting Yea - 
Glassford, Bear, Hirons, Hall, Sievert, Rogers. Councilmen voting 
NO - None. All the Councilmen present voting YEA, the President 
declared the motion carried. 
 
 There being no further business to come before the meeting, 
on motion of Councilman Glassford, seconded by Councilman Bear, 
the meeting adjourned. 
 

/s/ Helen C. Niles 
City Clerk 
 


